

## REPOROA COLLEGE

Massey Road
P O BOX 16
REPOROA
NEW ZEALAND
Phone 0064 07 333-8117
Fax 0064 07 333-8145
e-mail: counter@reporoa.school.nz

13 June 2011

Dear Students and Parents,

First of all I would like to thank you for showing your interest in attending the Reporoa College 2011 Ball. This year the annual ball is being held at the Distinction Hotel in Rotorua and the theme is "Masquerade". I trust you will enjoy the evening.

It is important that both parents and guests are clear about the regulations concerning alcohol and drugs.

The ball is a Reporoa College function and so students, regardless of their age, are not permitted to arrive at the function hall intoxicated, drink alcohol at the function or have alcohol in their possession. If a student is in possession of alcohol, or if they arrive at the ball intoxicated they will be asked to leave the ball. This will also warrant further disciplinary action by the school.

We have organised for breath testing to be performed at the entrance of the venue to ensure that everyone abides by this rule.

The above rule will also apply to students who are invited from other local schools.

The Reporoa College Ball Committee, with my support, has clearly outlined the expectations and consequences regarding alcohol in the recent Deans assembly.

After Ball: Reporoa College does not endorse After Ball functions. We strongly discourage the attendance of after ball functions and any that are organised are not being held in conjunction, or with the permission of Reporoa College.

It is important that these rules are complied with if the night is to be enjoyable for all.

Yours sincerely,

Kris Bhatt Principal

Haley Astwood Year 13 Dean